
DIANNE FEINSTEIN
CALIFORNIA

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIABY. RANKING MEMBER
SELECT COMN,lITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE
COMMITTEE ON APPFOPRIATIONS
COMMITTEE ON RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

þntteù StaUø fivnutt
wASHtNGTON, DC 2051 0-0504

http://leinstein.senate.gov

August 4,2017

Mr. Armando Quintero, Chair
Cal ifornia V/ater Commission
P.O. Box 942836
Sacramento, CA 9423 6-0001

RE: Support for Sites Reservoir Project Proposition I Application

Dear Chair Quintero:

I write in support of the Sites Reservoir Project in its application for Proposition I
funding through the Water Supply Investment Program.

I deeply appreciate your work and the work of the California Water Commission to
support storage projects that are vital for our water future. I have long worked to
secure federal funding for feasibility studies on Sites and other CALFED storage
projects, and I am grateful for the State's willingness to advance qualified projects

through the Water Supply Investment Program.

Sites Reservoir offers a remarkable opportunity to reoperate California's longest
and largest river, the Sacramento, to provide multiple benefits for fish, farms, and

cities in an innovative manner. By partnering with the Sites Project Authority in
the development of the Reservoir, the state would acquire water storage capacity
and have management control over the resulting releases to ensure environmental
benefits are achieved.

Sites is a 1,800,000 acre-foot ofÊstream reservoir that, if operating today, would
increase water storage capacity in the Sacramento Valley by 15% and provide
approximately 500,000 acre feet per year of additional water supply on average

with approximately half for human use and half for the environment.

Sites Reservoir would allow reoperation of California's water infrastructure in
numerous benefrcial ways, including:



o Preserving more of Shasta's cold water pool for salmon by making early

releases on behalf of Shasta to then enable Shasta to release an equal amount

of cold water in summer and fall months;

. Coordinated operations with Folsom and Oroville Reservoirs could likewise

offer both water supply and environmental benefits;

. Releases from Sites could increase flows through the Yolo Bypass and other

side channels to the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta that augment food

supply for migrating salmon and delta smelt;

¡ Releases from Sites can provide Level 4 water for wildlife refuges; and

o For Central Valley farms and communities as well as for cities in the Bay

Area and Southern California, improve water supply reliability and help to

conserve local groundwater basins for use during prolonged droughts.

The past few years have starkly illustrated why California needs to store more

water from the wet years for the dry years. As our climate changes, scientists

expect the pattern of record-breaking drought and then floods to recur ever more

often, elevating the importance of capturing more of the storm runoff that will
increasingly dominate our water supply.

It has been a long time coming for major surface storage projects in California to

be on the cusp of construction. I greatly appreciate your careful consideration of
this important project as you disburse Proposition I funding. Please do not hesitate

to contact me or John Watts of my staff with any questions.

Sincerely,

¡ Ft¡¡-.-
Dianne Feinstein
United States Senator

cc: California Water Commission members

Jim Watson, General Manager, Sites Project Authority
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